

Chilton Athletic Club Meeting

May 6, 2020

Zoom Call, 7pm

Attendees: Doug Kapral, Chops, Mark Ott, Terry Criter, Becky Lemke, Josh Lemke, Ken Mueller, Matt Waldron, Anna Waldron, Matt Kiel, Eric Bunnell, Shane Glidden, Gerry Steffen, Roger Kolbe, Ron Kolbe, Luke Kolbe, Russ Monroe

Call to Order (Doug), 7:01pm

Motion to Approve Minutes from April meeting; Matt Kiel motioned, Mark Ott seconded, approved.

Treasurer's report (Ken)

- CD: \$15356.91
- Checkbook
 - \$71.34 withdrawal of registration
 - \$22.94 registration addition
 - \$846.68 credit card payment for PA system
 - Balance of \$28,572.43
- Motion to approve treasurer's report Roger Kolbe, seconded Ron Kolbe

New Business (Doug)

- Meeting of officers and board two weeks ago; as a club using city park, we will follow city guidelines for practices and games; stay at home order will be adhered to until something changes at city or state level.
- State Supreme Court currently deciding on this issue.
- We will wait until middle of May for guidance.
- Leagues in agreement: East Shore and Calumet North all willing to wait and see what happens.
- Kids can use park/cages as long as they practice social distancing guidelines. No more than 10 people in a given area. No team practices or anything organized.
- When state parks bathrooms unlock, bathrooms at park will be unlocked.
- Diamonds are being worked a couple times per week. All equipment can be used to keep the fields maintained. It's in the back room.
- High school league has only one or two teams with anything organized (Chops).
 - Do Dan/Terry/Tim/Gerry know if coaches are planning to do anything in July at high school level?
 - Gerry said they are ready to go and somehow we will get the kids doing something. We want to get them out there, we will do it any time of day. Seniors are invited.
 - Gerry said they are also considering fall ball.
- Next meeting of council and board of directors will be May 20, 2020 once we have more idea of the situation; will move it up if things change at the state level.
- May be able to open things up a bit before June 1.

Matt Kolbe Weekend (Chops)

- Chops asked what the timeline is for determining Kolbe plans
- Luke said that the things they are thinking about are the high-risk individuals (Field of Dreams players and Kolbe immediate family)
- Will cancel for this year. Brat fry is canceled for Memorial Day weekend. Matt's Big Raffle will go forward.
- It's a great event for the community and it brings people together but don't want to chance it.

Old Business (Doug)

Scoreboards (Shane)

- Scoreboard ordered; check was cut.
- 8 weeks total, about a month away from new scoreboard.

Pavilion on C diamond (Doug)

- Got building permit and talked to T; rafters and materials are ordered.
- T is two weeks or so out right now.

Concession stand soffit (Doug)

- Need to figure out how to attach sunshade or come up with new plan for shade on west side of building that doesn't destroy soffit.
- Need to figure out how to better cover the west side of the pavilion (long-term solution).

Scoreboard from Chilton Public Schools (Matt Kiel)

- Softball scoreboard is ready to go and can be dropped off at any time.
- Doug will meet Dan for drop off.

Next meeting: June 3, 2020, Nennig Park, 7pm

Roger Kolbe moved to adjourn; Gerry Steffen seconded; meeting adjourned